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UMFS is an unwavering champion 
for high-risk children and families, 
collaborating with communities to 

help them reach their full potential.

Creating a world where caring, 
opportunity and generosity are passed 

on from generation to generation — 
empowering all children to contribute to 

society as engaged citizens.

Every child in Virginia will have a team of unwavering champions and tools 
for success to become resilient adults.

O F  R E L E N T L E S S LY  P U R S U I N G  S O L U T I O N S 
F O R  V I RG I N I A’ S  YO U T H  A N D  FA M I L I E S

Featured: Delegate David Reid (left) presented Nancy Toscano 
and Greg Peters with a Commending Resolution from the Virginia 
General Assembly that recognizes the 120th Anniversary of UMFS.
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Dear Unwavering Champions,   

A 120-year anniversary is quite an accomplishment, but 
it’s no surprise UMFS has come this far. Its roots in service 
to others are strong, and its mission as an unwavering 
champion for youth and families is admirable. Sustained 
and bold leadership paired with compassion and the ability 
to identify and address the changing needs of families is 
perhaps what’s kept UMFS running so strong for so long. 
Yes, there have been challenges along the way, with the 
COVID-19 health crisis being the most recent. But I’m 
quite proud to say UMFS was has been able to prevail and 
proceed with its mission, Master Plan, and Be a Champion 
Capital Campaign despite many uncertainties.   

I cannot say enough about the courage, creativity, and 
commitment of UMFS front line staff, student support 
coaches, teachers, therapists, psychiatrists, community-
based workers, food service staff, and the maintenance 
team. These champions continue to provide great support 
to everyone they serve in the community, in the residential 
programs in Richmond and Fairfax, and at Charterhouse 
School in both Richmond and Edinburg. And with steadfast 
support from you, our donors and volunteers, UMFS 
successfully navigated the twists and turns of 2020 and 
found new ways to serve. In fact, the number of children 
we serve in our foster care and adoption programs 
increased in 2020, which is a testament of UMFS’ ability to 
serve youth and families on a virtual platform.    

UMFS had much to celebrate during its 120th anniversary. 
The campus transformation in Richmond, for example, and 
the announcement that President & CEO Greg Peters 
would soon be retiring and Nancy Toscano would become 
UMFS’ next leader. We’re grateful to have been able to 
acknowledge these developments — albeit in modified 
ways. 

		

When the 
coronavirus crisis 
altered all of our lives 
beginning last March, 
two things became clear. 
First, UMFS, its staff, and its 
supporters are prepared to 
face any challenge. Second, the 
programs and services offered at 
UMFS are vital to vulnerable youth 
and families. My wife, Kim, and I have 
always had great confidence in UMFS 
for its ability to serve during both good 
and difficult times. The events of 2020 
propelled us to a new level of admiration 
and reaffirmed our faith in its future.   

Greg will be greatly missed in his retirement. 
However, the legacy he leaves will continue to 
thrive under the outstanding leadership of Nancy, 
UMFS’ first female President & CEO. This is an 
exciting era for UMFS, and I’m honored to share in this 
moment with all of you as we move forward together. 
On behalf of the UMFS Board of Directors, please allow 
me to thank you sincerely for supporting children, teens, 
and families from all across Virginia, yesterday, today, and 
tomorrow.

Sincerely,    

  
   

Mike Giancaspro  
UMFS Board Chair 

12 DECADES OF 
RESILIENCE

CELEBRATING

A Message from our Board Chair

Featured: Jadie and 
her mom, Kathryn

5
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120 YEARS   OF YOUR SUPPORTCELEBRATING

Community and corporate collaborations 
have a tremendous impact on the youth and families 
served by UMFS. We truly appreciate wonderful 
partners like CarMax who provide generous financial 
and volunteer support. In 2013, CarMax supplied 
a grant and the volunteers needed to build a new 
playground on the UMFS Richmond campus. CarMax 
employees continue to donate their talents, time, and 
resources to this day. 

Comprised of volunteers from local 
churches, the UMFS Auxiliary (pictured 
left) has been an unwavering champion 
for the children and teens at UMFS since 
their founding in 1929. They’ve provided 
countless generous gifts over the years, 
from the pianos and washing machines 
they donated in the 1930s to the meals, 
masks, and outdoor games they’ve supplied 

during the COVID-19 pandemic. Their Christmas celebrations and birthday parties are just as popular today as they were in 
1929. As many students have noted through the years, it’s the only birthday party some of them have ever had.

Local churches continue to provide vital support to UMFS statewide. Reveille United 
Methodist Church’s partnership with UMFS started shortly after the church was 
founded in 1951. Today Reveille members host monthly dinners and activities for the 
teens in the UMFS Child & Family Healing Center and provide Christmas gifts, treats, 
and many other supports throughout the year. One of Reveille’s favorite events is hosting 
the UMFS Charterhouse School prom each year. Providing everything from the dresses 
and suits to the food and music, it’s an unforgettable evening for everyone.

We’re thankful for the generous donors who’ve 
included UMFS in their will, creating a legacy that empowers 
generations to come. In 2014, a generous bequest from 
Lawrence A. Trent helped fund the creation of our regional 
office in Lynchburg. Because of his generosity and foresight, 
UMFS is now able to provide foster and adoptive services to 
the residents of Lynchburg and the surrounding counties. 

David Reid 
calls his 
1972 arrival 
at UMFS a 
“life-changing 
event.” He 
remembers 
breakfasts 
of chipped 
beef and gravy served over toast, 
and like many other children at UMFS at the time, he 
enjoyed staying with local families for the weekend 
(pictured above). But what he appreciates the most is 
that his time at UMFS set him up for a bright future, 
becoming the first person in his family to graduate 
from college. Today David owns his own business and 
represents part of Loudoun County in the Virginia 
General Assembly. David continues to give back to 
UMFS and serves on its Board of Directors.

David Reid on right
The Lynchburg Regional Office ribbon cutting ceremony

Lexi, CHS alumna

Barbara Sadler (pictured bottom row, middle)

UMFS envisions a world 
where caring, opportunity, 
and generosity are passed on 
from generation to generation. 
Barbara Sadler’s a living 
example of this vision. Barbara 
arrived at UMFS in 1945 when 
she was just 8 years old. “My 
children know I am proud of 
my story growing up at the 
orphanage,” Barbara shared. 
Her son Bruce Sadler, who now 
serves on the UMFS board, 
was inspired by his mother’s 
legacy, “My mom would say 
there are so many people that 
help you get to where you are 
that you’ve got to give back.”

Generosity  passed on from generation to generation
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CELEBRATING

A LEGACY OF PA S S I O N AT E 
LEADERSHIP

If given just a word to describe Greg Peters’ 40-plus year career, it would be accurate to summarize it as transformative. 
Greg began making enduring contributions to health and family services when he joined UMFS in 1980. Among them, 
Greg helped the UMFS Treatment Foster Care program get up and running and expanded UMFS’ educational footprint by 
growing the school in Richmond and bringing Charterhouse School to Edinburg.

REV. J.T. 
MASTIN Rev. G. I. McAllen, affectionately known as Daddy Mac, led the 

orphanage through the Great Depression, when the number of 
residents peaked at 365 children. The UMFS Auxiliary was founded 
under Daddy Mac’s leadership in 1929. Comprised of local church 
members, they continue to provide unwavering 
support for the children at UMFS to this day. 

Annie Laura Downing recently celebrated her 
100th birthday. She fondly remembers Daddy 
Mac’s visits to her church when she was a 
child. Annie Laura continues to be a faithful 
UMFS donor to this day. “I’ve always had a 
special spot in my heart for UMFS,” she shared. 

Nancy's a true visionary who inspires change. A solutions-finder and 
a thought leader, Nancy’s devoted more than 25 years to helping 
children, teens, and families find ways forward during difficult times. 
She’s been building a culture of innovation and strategy since she 
joined UMFS in 2007 and has made a number of significant impacts, 
including increasing opportunities for youth in foster care to be placed 
in safe and loving homes. 

During Rev. Gerould Ward’s tenure, UMFS 
expanded into new regions including Northern 
Virginia and Tidewater and began developing 
community based services. Rev. Ward was 
also instrumental in the development of a new 
Charterhouse School building.  

Rev. Doug Hill has been an unwavering 
champion for the children and families at 
UMFS for decades, serving on the UMFS 
Board and in multiple other leadership roles. 
“Rev. Ward provided compassionate care for 
everyone at UMFS,” Rev. Hill reflected.

REV. E. LEON “POP” SMITH

NANCY TOSCANO, PH. D, LCSW

REV. GEROULD A. WARD

GREG PETERS, LCSWREV. G. I.  “DADDY MAC” MCALLEN

DONOR PERSPECTIVE: Skip Coston

DONOR PERSPECTIVE: Rev. Doug Hill

DONOR PERSPECTIVE: Barbara Sadler

DONOR PERSPECTIVE: Annie 
Laura Downing Skip Coston has served in multiple volunteer leadership roles at UMFS over 

the last 25 years. He has enjoyed working with Greg and appreciates the way 
the agency has grown and flourished under his visionary leadership. “Greg has 
been a dedicated, flexible, and calm leader. He has always looked ahead for the 
organization and has used his leadership skills to recruit the right people to 
advance the mission of UMFS,” Skip shared. “Greg’s commitment and foresight 
helped UMFS expand across the state to serve more children and families.”

1974 1979 2000 202119491900 1902 1908 1928

DONOR PERSPECTIVE: Nancy Eberhardt

Nancy Eberhardt has been a dedicated donor 
and a strategic consulting partner with UMFS 
for almost 20 years. “UMFS has an expert in 
Nancy Toscano who will not miss a beat in the 
near term, and a visionary already working 
with the board and the leadership team to 
meet the future,” Nancy Eberhardt shared.

B. RAY FIKE

REV. A.B. 
“PAPA” 

SHARPE

Known as Pop Smith, Rev. E. Leon Smith led a major overhaul of the 
orphanage’s operations, including a comprehensive infrastructure 
upgrade in the early 1950s. The orphanage shifted from larger 
dormitories with a farming operation to smaller cottages with a more 
home-like atmosphere. 

Barbara Sadler was 8 years old in 
1945 when she and her two younger 
brothers came to UMFS. Pop Smith 
arrived shortly afterwards and 
became a beloved leader on campus. 
During her 12-year residence, 
Barbara thrived and achieved many 
milestones. “UMFS changed my life 
for the better,” she reflected.

Under Rev. A. B. 
“Papa” Sharpe’s 
leadership, the 
orphanage grew to 
include a print shop 
and a working farm 
which provided 
vegetables, chickens, 
hogs, and milk to 
feed the residents.

Rev. Joseph T. 
Mastin added 
additional 
infrastructure 
which allowed 
the orphanage 
to grow from 
serving 7 
children to 97 
children during 
his tenure.

During the 
administration 
of B. Ray Fike, 
the residential 
program was 
redesigned 
to focus 
on at-risk 
teenagers in 
a Peer Group 
Therapy 
program. 

8

REV. J.W. 
BLESDOE

The first 
superintendent 

of the orphanage, 
Rev. J. W. Bledsoe 

oversaw the 
acquisition of the 

farm on Broad 
Street in Richmond, 
and construction of 
the first buildings.

9



1110

OVERCOME & A DA P T
YOU HELPED US

Dear Unwavering Champions, 

I sat down at my desk in March 

of 2020 and recorded a video 

message for UMFS staff that was 

unlike any message I’d delivered 

before. In 40 years at UMFS, I’ve 

spoken on countless occasions to 

many different audiences about 

a number of tough subjects. But 

addressing a global pandemic? This 

was truly unchartered territory. I never 

could’ve imagined that a virus would 

dominate discussion during my last year 

as UMFS President & CEO. And when 

I shared that first video message about 

COVID-19 with our staff, I don’t think I 

fully grasped the extent to which everything 

would change. Well … almost everything. 

Resilience is at the core of what we do at 

UMFS, and despite a year punctuated by not 

only a health crisis but also very real concerns 

about systemic racism and inequalities, the 

capacity to overcome remained ever present in 

UMFS staff and the children, teens, and families 

we serve. Resilience remained ever present in all of 

you, too, and you continued to support our mission 

in very kind and generous ways despite having to 

endure challenges of your own.  

I’m pleased to report that your investments enabled 

UMFS to continue operating at a high level, and 

to say I’m grateful would be an understatement. 

You treated UMFS staff and the youth and families 

we serve incredibly well in 2020. Additionally, you 

joined us in celebrating our organization’s 120th 

anniversary and offered heartfelt and sincere 

well-wishes when I announced my retirement and 

introduced Nancy Toscano as my successor. 

There really are no words to describe my absolute 

admiration for all of you and appreciation for your 

support. You always remember the little things, you 

act on the big things, and you check in when you feel 

called to help. Your individual efforts are making a 

real difference, and our combined collaboration is 

multiplying impact for the youth and families who 

turn to UMFS during times of need. 

So now, as I sign off on my last Annual Report as 

UMFS President & CEO, I’m thinking back once 

again. But I’m not remembering March and the onset 

of the global pandemic. Instead, I’m remembering 

that throughout my four decades at UMFS, all of you 

have proven time and again that you’re invested in 

the young people and families we serve.  

From the bottom of my heart, thank you. Thank you 

for trusting me to lead UMFS, and more importantly, 

thank you being unwavering champions for children.  

With gratitude and thanks, 

 Greg Peters, LCSW

UMFS President & CEO

 

Featured: Sophia and her father, Rai

A Message from our CEO

10
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YOU HELPED US MAKE  AN IMPACT
7,769

Youth Served in our 
Treatment Foster 

Care Program

244
Youth served at 
Child & Family 
Healing Center

100
Youth served at 

Leland House

54

Students served 
in Charterhouse 

School 
Richmond & 

Edinburg

139

Youth 
Satisfaction Rate

94%

Youth Satisfaction 
Rate at Child & 
Family Healing 

Center

87%

Youth Served 
in our Kinship 

Program

12

Lives touched

Communities Served
147

Youth Served

1,882

YOU HELPED US

FIND SOLUTIONS 
FOR STUDENTS

Youth served 
in our Project 
LIFE Program

802
Youth served in 

our Intensive Care 
Coordination Program

152

Youth Served in 
our Functional 

Family Therapy 
Program

91
Families served 
in our Adoptive 

Family Preservation 
Program

132

YOU HELPED US

PROVIDE RESOURCES 
FOR YOUTH & FAMILIES

YOU HELPED US
HEAL CHILDREN 
& FAMILIES

YOU HELPED US

FIND & BUILD 
FAMILIES

Youth 
Satisfaction Rate 
at Leland House

88%

Youth 
Satisfaction 

Rate

95%

Permanency 
Rate

74%
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YOU HELPED US

MOVE 
FORWARD

9002,442 224
Essential kits created for 
children and families 

Amazon Wish 
List Items 

purchased

Hand-sewn face 
masks donated

Children sponsored 
for Christmas

740 420
Meals donated

WE ARE STRONGER 
TOGETHER
In 2020, you made it possible 
to do what sometimes seemed 
impossible. During an extended 
period of uncertainty brought 
on by the coronavirus crisis, you 
met many needs, you closed many 
gaps, you multiplied impact, and 
you made a difference. You helped 
countless children, teens, and 
families from all across Virginia 
achieve their goals. 

We couldn’t have done this 
important work without you.

For more examples of the incredible 
generosity we received from our 
community, please see pages 23-32. 

Featured: Hunter takes a 
cruise through campus to 
thank his teachers
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Together with you, our 
donors and volunteers, 
and church and community 
partners, we’re doing 
important work. Together, 
we’re providing young people 
from all across Virginia and 
beyond with tools for success so 
they can grow into resilient adults. 
Together, we comprise a vast network 
of solution-finders that relentlessly 
pursue solutions despite sometimes 
extraordinary challenges.   

People do well if they can, and what we’ve 
learned is that with the right supports, people 
will do well. That’s why I was called to this 
profession, and that’s why I was called to UMFS. 
The values of UMFS mirror my own, and its storied 
history that spans 12 decades proves UMFS is in it 
for the long haul. So am I.  

The opportunity to lead UMFS is one I don’t take lightly. 
Thank you for believing in me, and thank you for believing 
in the children, teens, and families we serve at UMFS. 

With gratitude, 

Nancy Toscano, Ph.D, LCSW
Incoming President & CEO

TOGETHER WE CAN

BUILD A 
BRIGHTER FUTURE

A Message from our Next CEO

17

Featured: Manny (right) and Sandton were adopted by 
Latisha (pictured), her wife, Karen, and their daughter, 
Sequoia. Photo courtesy of White Oak Photography.

Dear Unwavering Champions, 

It’s an honor and a privilege to lead UMFS, and 
I’m humbled to do so as the organization’s first 
female President & CEO. I’m grateful to Greg 
Peters, our Board and leadership team, and all 
of you for encouraging me since my journey with 
UMFS began in 2007. I’ve learned many valuable 
lessons along the way, and those lessons will help 
guide our amazing organization into the future; a 
future I’m certain will be very, very bright. 

Great leaders leave legacies, and that’s exactly 
what Greg’s done. His boundless energy, 
expertise, and compassion are certainly going to 
be missed. Our responsibility now is to build on 
his work and the work of those who came before 
him. We’ll continue helping families reach their 
goals as long as we work together and remain 
focused on creating a world where caring, 
opportunity, and generosity are passed on from 
generation to generation.   

We’ve already accomplished so much. UMFS 
has been a beacon of hope for children, teens, 
and families for 120 years. Now, we’re forging 
ahead together, discovering new ways to serve, 
and doing so with a renewed focus on diversity, 
equity, and inclusion. We don’t want to simply 
meet the changing needs of youth and families, 
we want to exceed the greatest expectations 
of everyone we serve. Your investments 
are instrumental in helping us build the 
infrastructure to meet this goal.
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ADAPT FOR A 
G R E A T E R  TOMORROW

TOGETHER WE CAN

The year 2020 had its share of challenges. Of pivoting 
and posturing. Of applying virtual efficiency into a 

human world. 

“We got an opportunity to see our values in action,” said 
Adalay Wilson, LCSW, Vice President of UMFS Programs, 
whose observation perhaps best sums up 2020. “We did 
a really good job collaborating, being agile, pivoting … 
because we needed to.” 

The pandemic tested UMFS in many ways — operationally, 
financially, emotionally. And yet, what we discovered — or 
perhaps more accurately, rediscovered — was a deep-
rooted capacity to adapt coupled with an unflagging sense 
of resolve. As we faced new challenges, we returned again 
and again to this simple truth: Our work is too important 
to keep us from our mission. Look at our history — it’s what 
UMFS has always done.  

Within weeks of the grip of COVID, we’d transitioned 
to virtual training and therapy, to online schooling 
and digitized resources, and the transition held some 
unanticipated benefits. For example, some of our 
Charterhouse School classes became closer, not only 
allowing for personalized show-and-tell opportunities for 
more intimate sharing but a chance to dive headfirst into a 
more modern classroom experience.

“One of the positives of COVID-19 and its effect on 
education is that it has forced our students to become 

better 21st-century students,” observed Kay Currie, 
Principal of Charterhouse School in Richmond. “They now 
have the technology to communicate with their teachers, 
to communicate with their student support coach, and we 
went as far as giving the kids Chromebooks. As teachers, 
we had to get better ourselves with mini lessons on 

Google Classroom 
and Google Meet.” 

What’s more, we not only 
discovered that a virtual 
environment is workable in 
many facets of our programs, 
but that online interactions are 
effective, efficient, and foster a 
level of honesty and authenticity 
that we couldn’t have predicted.  

“Our biggest concern when we went 
into virtual learning was our non-verbal 
students with autism. Some of those 
students have a really difficult time even 
turning on the computer,” said Kimberli 
Collett, Principal of Charterhouse School in 
Edinburg. “But once we got those kids going, 
they have thrived in that environment, and it has 
taken away the anxiety and that component of 
physically being in the same place with someone else. 
It has completely put them on a different playing field.”  
 
Our embrace of a virtual environment had other 
positive outcomes. In 2020, we were able to reach new 
populations, extending our programs and resources to 
more rural areas and giving us more opportunities to 
“visit” distant families, even when we’re unable to do so 
in person. This hybrid model has worked well and will 
continue well into the future.  

Even so, home visits (socially distant) remained an 
important part of our support to these communities, 
especially given the economic impact to many families. 
With many children homebound — and removed from the 
regular cadence of meals otherwise provided at school — 
UMFS donors stepped up to raise funds and provide food 
for families in need.   

“Those are the stories that don’t get told,” observes 
Kimberli. “You hear all the stuff on the news about bad 
things happening, but folks are pulling together, those with 
soft hearts and resources for kids. It’s caring people.”

But caring 
people need silver linings to 

stay the course and remain positive in such 
a trying year. 2020 wasn’t a year of grand gestures and 
miracles, it was a year filled with small moments of joy and 
tiny wins that carried us through to the next day, week, and 
month with a bit more pep in our step. 

One of those silver linings was simple, an everyday activity 
that most wouldn’t think twice about, but in the height of 
crisis, it meant so much more. That activity? A bike ride. 

One particular youth in UMFS’ care had been struggling 
with crisis, when one night, he went into respite and took his 
bike out for a spin. Amidst all the strife that 2020 brought 
about, it was a bike ride that caused staff to take a breath 
that day. It was witnessing a kid getting to be a kid.

“Every single person on that team needed to see him doing 
a pro-healthy, kid-friendly activity, and he wasn’t in crisis,” 

reflected 
Erica Mann, 
LCSW, Associate VP of 
Programs for UMFS. “That visual alone 
made everyone go, ‘He’s okay today,’ and reminded us 
kids are still growing, and laughing, and having moments of 
joy.” 

By all means, 2020 was a challenging year. It tested our 
leadership, staff, teachers, volunteers, and youth. But it was 
also a year of growth, creativity and learning, where more 
than ever, UMFS’ values were put in action. 

UMFS today is different than UMFS pre-pandemic, but it’s 
better. We leave 2020 behind armed with 21st century 
technology, a workforce of individuals who’ve come 
together in the face of adversity, and optimism for the 
future.  

Here’s to many more bike rides in 2021. 

“Once we got those kids going, they 
have thrived in that environment, and 
it has taken away the anxiety and that 

component of physically being in the same 
place with someone else. It has completely 

put them on a different playing field.”  

“...kids are still growing, and laughing, 
and having moments of joy.” 

Featured: Zach, 
Charterhouse 
School Student
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INVEST I N  STRONGER FAMILIES
In a word, your support of the UMFS Be a 

Champion Campaign in 2020 was inspiring. In 

2020, 115 philanthropists donated $1,668,030 

to the Be a Champion Campaign. By making this 

investment, these donors communicated that they 

believe that investing in strong families creates 

stronger communities. As of December 31, 2020, 

$5.3 million total has been raised out of our $8 

million fundraising goal. Together we will help 

thousands of children overcome trauma and heal.

Construction on the new Child & Family Healing 

Center began in August 2020 and it is anticipated 

that the building will be complete by the end of 

2021. Donors who give to the Be a Champion 

Campaign are bringing this project to life.

The new facility will house the UMFS Child & Family 

Healing Center program, a residential psychiatric 

program that helps children who struggle with 

acute mental health challenges, often a result of 

trauma. This building will serve as a temporary 

home-away-from-home while children are in the 

mental health treatment program. The program 

serves over one hundred children every year who 

reside in the treatment program for 6 – 12 months. 

Their families are provided therapeutic support 

as well, so that the whole family can be part of the 

child’s healing process.

This new facility is such an important statement: 

that children who struggle with emotional and 

behavioral challenges deserve beautiful spaces 

where they can heal. We are proud that this 

new facility will provide a peaceful, therapeutic 

environment for every child who participates in the 

program. Join us in being a champion for children 

and families.

BE A CHAMPION

UMFS.org/campaign

TOGETHER WE CAN

CAMPAIGN  GOALS

PROGRESS

115 donors invested in the Be a Champion 
Campaign in 2020.

$1,668,030 was raised in 2020.

$5.3 million total raised since the beginning of the 
campaign.

Fundraising Goal: $8 Million

Campaign Priorities: 
•	 Construct a new Child & Family Healing 

Center
•	 Improve Charterhouse School facilities
•	 Other campus improvements JOIN THE 

MOVEMENT.

INVEST IN 
STRONGER FAMILIES.

Featured: The Davis Family

Aerial photo of construction of the new UMFS 
Child & Family Healing Center in Richmond.

21
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THE BENEFACTOR SOCIETY 
$10,000+

Alex & O. Pete Kotarides & Sons LLC

Kathleen W. Bloxton Trust

Brookfield Foundation

William and Marie Cann

Community Foundation for a greater 

Richmond

The Community Foundation for

Northern Virginia

The Community Foundation of the     

Rappahannock River Region

Dan and Jane Dixon

Dominion Foundation

Rob and Jean Estes

Estes Express Lines

Fidelity Charitable Gift Fund

Hazel H. Frazier Estate

Trish Garland

Jill and Jim Gaynor

Guardian Place Corporation

Bennie L. and Gloria Hildebrand

Ken and Marci Huntsman

The Huntsman Family Charitable

Foundation

The Jenkins Foundation

Bill and Nancy Kuehl

John and Joyce Lancaster

George Leedom

Lester Charitable Fund of the

Community Foundation for a greater 

Richmond

Bill and Molly Lynch

Mary Morton Parsons Foundation

Marietta M. and S. T. Morgan, Jr. Trust

Thurman and Inez Perry Charitable

Trust

Petersburg Methodist Home for Girls

Foundation

Milton V. Peterson

Reveille UMC

Emma May Ridgeway Estate

Barbara C. Sadler

The Sadler Family

Schwab Charitable Fund

Trinity UMC, Henrico

Virginia UM Foundation

Vanguard Charitable

Dr. Thomas A. and Barbara J. Walker

Daniel Wilkinson, Jr. and Cynthia

Wilkinson Charitable Trust

One anonymous donor

THE JOSEPH T. MASTIN 

SOCIETY

$5,000 - $9,999

Charles W. Brook Estate

Collin Comey Guardian Angel Fund

Fairfax UMC

The Forbes Family

Martha Estes Grover

Margaret F. Hardy, Esq.

Doug and Janet Hill

Leesburg UMC

Brandon A. and Jane Linton

Harry M. Middleton, Jr.

New Song UMC

Greg and Gail Peters

Bruce and Jerry-Grace Sadler

Saint Matthews UMC, Richmond

St. Paul’s Episcopal Church, Richmond

Shady Grove UMC, Short Pump

Andrew and Melissa Sikes

Thompson, Siegel & Walmsley, LLC

G. W. Tiller Estate

The Trinity Foundation

Scott and Jill Walker

Daniel and Karen Walker

West Richmond Rotary Club 	

Foundation

Bruce T. and Genise Whitehurst

Thomas W. Williamson, Jr.

John William Wilson Trust

Michael and Kristen Wind

One anonymous donor

THE LILIE B. CLEMENTS 

SOCIETY

$2,500 - $4,999

John Wayne and Sue Abernathy

American Endowment Foundation

America’s Best Local Charities

Asbury UMC, Harrisonburg

Bank of America Charitable Foundation

Gary W. Barlow

Albert and Gloria Belisle

The Benevity Community Impact Fund

The CarMax Foundation

Charities Aid Foundation of America

Howard and Katherine Daniel Estate

Nancy K. Eberhardt

Angela and Jud Elliott

Velma F. Frank Estate

Rev. and Mrs. Jeremy Q. Galloway

Dorothy H. Gay

Michael and Kim Giancaspro

Susan W. Holliday

Nancy P. Jenkins

Laurel Hill UMC

Michael W. Leedom

Joyce and Bill May, Jr.

James K. and Pamela T. Mayo

Harry C. and Reba C. Rickard  

Endowment Fund

Saint John’s UMC, Springfield

Mac and Beth Stuckey

Christine R. Ulrich

UMFS Auxiliary

Virginia Conference of the United 

Methodist Church

Vision of Hope UMC

Williamsburg UMC

Hank and Karen Wood

Paul B. Woodlief

One anonymous donor

THE GUARDIAN CIRCLE 

$1,000 - $2,499

Joseph Anderson

Grant and Kathryn Antaramian

Susan C. Armstrong

Ayco Charitable Foundation

Daniele K. Beahm

Matthew L. Black

Blood & Rust

Bon Air UMC

Boulevard UMC

Mildred A. Brady Trust

John and Rose Brenneke

Bridgewater UMC

Jan and George Bryant

Joseph and Donelda Carson

Centenary UMC, Richmond

The R. Bradley and Mary Ellen

Chewning Charitable Fund

Christ UM Women, Chincoteague

Community UMC, Virginia Beach

Corinth UMC, Sandston

Otis D. Coston, Jr.

Eddie and Nancy Crowder

Margaret W. Cyrus

Tony and Jennifer Daniel

Jane and Willard H. Douglas, Jr.

DR Long Foundation Inc.

James R. and Katheryn Z. Driscoll

Gary W. Duncan

Christine Edwards

Tammy Eisele

EKE Charitable Fund

First UMC, Newport News

Frances R. Parker Fund of the 	

Community Foundation for a

Frank’s Trucking Center, Inc.

Forrest L. Frazier

Jacqueline Fuss

Girls Celebrating Christ of St. 	

Anthony’s Maronite Catholic Church

James C. and Lynnette Godwin, Jr.

William Harold Gravely

David L. and Debbie Grimm

Hamilton Beach Brands, Inc.

Hampton Roads Community 	

Foundation

Heritage UMC, Lynchburg

Herbert M. and Debra Hewitt

William L. Hicks

Joe and Sarah Hoyle

Huguenot UMC

Brenda and Kevin Humphreys

Barbara Worrell Jessup

Claire C. Kaugars

Rick L. and Sharon Kessler

Kilmarnock UMC

Seonyoung Kim

Col. Robert E. Ledford, Ret.

Bill and Barb Leedom

Karen Lint

Matt and Jane Lisagor

Daniel Long

Eric and Kate Margolin

Market Street UMC, Onancock

Gary and Janet McGuire

Barbara J. and Gordon W. Miller, Jr.

Mount Pisgah UMC, Midlothian

Network for Good

Newville UMC

Sarah K. Patro

Peakland UMC

PGA Tour Charities

Herbert M. Smith and Kimberly A.     

Pinchbeck, Esq.

Dale and Caroline Porfilio

Bruce Raber

Bradley A. Ridlehoover

River Road UMC

William and Brenda Romenius

Saint Mark’s UMC, Hampton

Saint Matthias UMC

Saint Stephen’s UMC, Burke

Salem UMC, Disputanta

Barron V. and Deborah G. Schmitt

Sarah and Robert Sealand

Shady Grove UMC, Mechanicsville

V. Bryant Sherron, Jr.

Thomas H. and Julie Simpson

Skipwith UMC

Diana L. Snow

FISCAL 
RESPONSIBILITY

$29,026,910

$2,863,535

$32,476,398

SHARING OUR GRATITUDE
FOR YOU

Fees for Service

Donations and Grants

Endowment Support

Programs

Administration

Development

Revenue

Expenses

$30,567,285

$2,214,526

$333,460

$33,115,271

The generous gifts of time and money given by donors, volunteers, churches, community partners, and employees are 

greatly appreciated. Your gifts make a tremendous difference in the lives of high-risk children and teens, and we are 

committed to using our resources wisely as good stewards of what has been entrusted to us. Fiscal responsibility is 

critical to the long-term success of any nonprofit, and for 120 years, UMFS has exercised efficiency and transparency 

in all of its financial endeavors. 

Revenue and expenses for UMFS and affiliates for the fiscal year ended June 30, 2020.

7% 92%
1%

2%

9% 89%

THANK YOU! UMFS gratefully acknowledges the generous support of 
individuals, churches, faith-based groups, foundations, corporations, civic groups 
and others who partnered with us and invested in the lives of high-risk children 
and families. This honor roll acknowledges gifts made in calendar year 2020.

SHARING OUR

greater Richmond

$585,953

Residential program                        $8,444,931
Treatment foster care                    $8,044,393
Education                                                $7,076,265
Adoption services                             $767,423
Other program services                $4,693,898

Total end of year net assets: $25,616,785
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Janet and Bob Sommerville

Judith E. Starkey

Alicia Stoner

Kevin and Melanie Stoudt

James and Virginia Taylor

Thomas J. Kirkup Family Fund

John Thompson

Three Oaks Fellowship UMC

Nancy Toscano

Stacy R. Toth

James R. and Jane Tucker II

John B. and Carolyn Copley 

Wake, Sr.

J. Thomas Walker

Walker Chapel UMC

War Hill Corporation

Wheless Family Stewardship Fund 

of the Community Foundation for a 

greater Richmond

Deborah L. Will

William MacLean Wilson

Van and Anne Wilson

Harry H. and Becky Yost

Jill Zabel

Six anonymous donors

PARTNER
$500 - $999

Linda Adams

Laura C. Adkins

Aldersgate UM Women, Alexandria

Aldersgate UMC, Alexandria

Joshua and Jillian Andrzejewski

Annandale UMC

Mary M. Arnold

Delmer D. and Brenda J. Aylor

Michael and Christine Bachmann

Pat and Allen Barnes

Fred B. and Rebekah Bisger

Tim and Wendi Black

BMS Matching Gift Program

Bon Air UM Men

James R. Branstetter

Grover C. and Linda W. Branton III

William J. and Elaine Bugg

William F. and Anne Burch III

Burrowsville Ruritan Club

Edward A. and Dawn Callaway

Catawba UMC

Central UMC, Mathews

Central UMC, Richmond

Gregory L. Chapman

Christ UMC, Chincoteague Island

Christian Home Class of Bon Air

UMC

Clarendon UMC

Annemarie and Pat Cleary

Coast to Coast Real Estate 

Services Inc.

Collegiate School

Carolyn G. Dallara

Richard and Sheelagh Davis

Edgar Dearth

Barbara Dickinson

Doris Douglass

Dumfries UMC Crafty Ladies 

Ebenezer UMC, Stafford

George and Darlene Emerson, Jr.

First UM Men, Newport News

Thomas Fithian

Linster W. Fox

John and Andrea Fuller

Ken and Wendy Gassman

Laura Giunta

Scott and Samantha Glass

Shirley A. Graham

Winston and Mary Gravely

Greenville UMC

Kym and Kyle Grinnage

Robert Hall

Roger and Linda Hart

Kathryn Enochs Herzog

Charles and Sandra Irwin

James L. McLemore Bible Class

John J. Pohanka Family Foundation

Bob and Nancy Johnston

Greg and Elizabeth Kelly

Elizabeth Kirkland

Alisa Kline

Ronald and Jeanine Kody

Atle and Lauren Larsen

Joel M. Lubben

Angela Maidment

Main Street UMC, South Boston

Paul Mallos

Ann Mann

Erica Mann

Mathews Chapel UMC

Philip H. Maxwell

Michael and Deanna McCullough

W. Bruce and Pat Montgomery

Mount Hermon UMC, Mount Jackson

Mount Olivet UMC, Arlington

Mount Pisgah UM Women, 	       

Midlothian

Mount Pleasant UMC, Leesburg

Newsoms UMC

Otterbein Chapel UMC

Solomon A. Owusu

Wanda and John Packett, Jr.

Ramsey Memorial UMC

Richmond District UM Women

Saint Andrew’s UMC, Portsmouth

Saint Luke’s UMC, North 

Chesterfield

Saint Thomas UMC Missions

Cookie Scott

Janet Sellers

Shady Grove UM Women, 

Mechanicsville

Michael Sipple

South Hill UMC

Stanley UM Women

Stanleytown UMC 

Mike and Susie Stough

Nora Super

Tabernacle UMC, Amelia

Tappahannock Memorial

UMC

Jim and Amy Taylor

Thalia UMC

Scott Tidey

Trinity UMC, Lexington

Trinity UMC, Poquoson

United Way of Greater

Richmond and 

Petersburg

United Way of 

South Hampton Roads

T. Keith and Terri Vest

Willie G. Weigand III

Wesley Chapel  UMC,

Edinburg

Wesley UMC,  Colonial

Heights

White Hall UMC

Horace P.  and Teresa Whitworth

Diane H. and Russell D. Williams, Jr.

Adalay M. Wilson

Doug and Patsy Marrs Wilson

T. Merrille Winfree Estate

Sherry and Andy Wright

John N. Ziehl III and Linda Nablo

Five anonymous donors

PROVIDER

$250 - $499

Harold and June Adams

AmazonSmile Foundation

Ameriprise Financial

Jon Andresen

Andrew Chapel UMC

Joseph Andrews, Jr.

Elizabeth Bale

Baylake UMC

Bethany UMC, Campbell

Bethany UMC, Isle of Wight

Bethel UMC, Woodbridge

George and Sue Birdsong

Michael Blackburn

Dick L. Boyd

Patricia H. Brown

Frances W. Burch

Deborah J. Burton

Ann V. Butterworth

Dale A. and Sharon L.

Cabaniss

Sarah Calvert

Capital One Services LLC

Frank and Fran Carleton

C. Lewis Casey

Ken Chadwick and Melanie

Dunn-Chadwick

Clarity Organization, Inc.

William L. and Jane Clarke

Rebekah Closs

Community Foundation 

of Harrisonburg and Rockingham 

County

Concord UM Women

Betty Conger

James E. Corliss

Joy and Lewis Costello

Courtland UMC

Cecil and Susan Creasey

Maxine C. Crenshaw

Dahlgren UMC

Larry E. and Melvina J. Davies

William and Patricia Davis

Discovery UMC

Doe Hill UMC

Dominion Energy Charitable 	    

Foundation

Erin Downs

Thomas and Scotty Doyle

Eastland UMC

Enon UM Mens Fellowship

Enon UMC

Evington UMC

Fairview UMC, Lynchburg

Mary Freeman-Stauffer

Frontstream / TRUIST

Claire Frost

Marian K. and Edward M. 

Garrett, Jr.

Phyllis and Richard Geoghegan

Jane Gill

Good Shepherd UMC, Dale City

Grace UMC, Newport News

Great Falls UM Men’s Club

George and Renée Greenfield

Julia L. Gresham

Gum Spring UMC

Jim and Caryl Harris

Robert S. and Diane W. Hayes

Walter Jon Heddesheimer

Scott and Melissa Henry

Bonnie T. Heretick

Hickory UMC

Susan Hollister

Huguenot UM Women

Nanette Jarratt

Una J. Jeremiah

Parker Kelly

Kenwood UMC, Dinwiddie

Claire Kimberly

Thomas R. King

Neil O. Knarr

Lane Memorial UMC

Elizabeth Laudato

Sonja Lawson

Gregory and Terri Lehman

Kathryn Lunsford

Marsh Memorial UM Women

Evening Circle

Mary Sue McDaniel

McDonalds Mill UMC

Karen Michael

Gary M. Monroe

Mount Pleasant UMC, Keysville

Mount Vernon UMC, Alexandria

Mountain Valley UM Women

Doris M. Nelson and Ned Hatcher

Oak Grove UMC

David and Kristin Padley

Louise and Roland Louise Parris, Jr.

Pinnacle Living

William Paul Pitts

Pohanka Auto Center, Inc.

Benjamin and Dina Pully

David A. Reid

Relief UMC

Jane B. Rilee

Cynthia D. Robinson

Emmett and Brenda Robinson

Rouzies Chapel UMC

Nikki Rovner and Adam Steinman

Nancy J. and Alex Rowsey

Terri E. Royster

Saint Paul UMC, Christiansburg

Saint Paul’s UMC, Chesapeake

Saint Paul’s UMC, Ruther Glen

Charles E. Salmon

Diane F. Samuels

Sangerville UMC

Dwight and Katherine B. Seckler

Timothy and Melanie Seekins

Wayne H. Settle

Shiloh UMC, Montpelier

Tylee and David Smith

Barbara W. Smith

Jay and Ellie Speer

St. Christopher’s School

Stanardsville UMC

Gladys B. Stephens

Lynn P. and Carole K. Stockberger

Sarah S. Strauss

Sycamore UM Men

Tabernacle UMC, New Kent

Joseph and Mary Holland Wood 

Thompson

TIAA Charitable, Inc.

David and Beth Tolley

Tredegar Corporation

Trinity UM Women, Orange

Trinity UMC, Amelia Court House

Margie Turbyfill and Mark Ogren

Linda T. Varner

Wallace Memorial UMC

Kathy Ware

Bradley L. and Virginia Watson

Pamela H. Wells

White Stone UMC

Sheila Williams

Chris and Katherine Williams

Taylor Williams

Windsor Hills UMC

Milton and Nancy Woodlief

Laura and William A. Young, Jr.

Zion UMC, Troy

Seven anonymous donors

SUPPORTER
$100- $249

Cynthia Abbate

Gale M. Abell

Eddie Abrams

John Adams

Lyne B. and Jean C. Aigner

James and Beverly H. Alexander

F. Mark and Charlotte Allred, Jr.

Shauna E. Alonge

Lida S. Anderson

Rachel Anderson

Anderson UM Women

Arlington Forest UMC

Kenneth and Betty Armstrong

John D. and Jill K. Arseneau

James and Ruth Ash

At Auction Inc.

George W. and Beverly Aylor

Karen Barnes

Mark and Susan Bennett

Bethany UMC, Hampton

Bethel UMC Sunday School, Dillwyn

Bethel UMC, Warren

Beulah UM Women, North 	

Chesterfield

Bevans Oyster Company, Inc.

Cindy Birnbaum

Rita A. Bissell

Blackbaud Giving Fund / Your

Cause

Mary N. Blackwood

Murray Blake

William E. and Allene R. Blessing

Charles D. and Lydia Boison

Sophia Booker

Viola Bowers

Braddock Street UM Women

Roy Branklin

Wilbur and Mabel Brewer

Bridgewater UM Women

Sanford and Dianne Brink

Anne S. Britt

Lara Brown

Paul and Barbara Brown

James F. and Mary E. Brown

Bruen Chapel UMC

Jean A. Brumfield

Judy G. Bryant

Joanne M. Buckley

Kevin W. Bunting

Susan L. Burger

Charles W. Burke, Jr.

Col. Carshal A. Burris, Jr. USA (Ret.)

H. Douglas Bursch

Elizabeth and Robert Burton

Jean D. Busboso

BYKOYA of Sycamore UMC

Helen H. Camden

Capron Charge

Anne F. Caravati

Ken and Joyce Cardoza

Cynthia L. Carlton

Carmel UM Women, Sandy Point

James and Dana Dee Carragher

Bernice S. Carson

Carson UMC

Jacqueline Carter

CAS Associates, Inc.

Cedarhouse School

Chamberlayne Heights UMC

Charles Wesley UMC

Chestnut Hill UMC

Ian Chrisler

Christ UM Women, Staunton

Emily L. Clark

Doris C. Clarke

Linda Clarke

Dolores P. Clements

Doris F. Clements

Holly Coates

Christine and Lawrence

Cofer, Jr.

Michael and Linda Coleman

Kimberli A. Collett

Robert Collier

Robert R. Collins, Jr.

Sharon L. Combs

Patricia and Alexander W. 

Compton, Jr.

Concord UMC

Cristy Corbin

Wilber G. and Patricia E. Corson

Hilary W. Costello, Jr.

Logan K. Cox

Jean Craig

Charlotte Cridlin

Crossroads UMC, Portsmouth

Crums UM Women

Culpeper UM Women

Vince and Linda D’Agostino

Carmen Dailey

Mary B. Davies

Karen Davies

Marsha L. Davis

Lynn Delpire

Larry L. and Lois S. Denison

Edwin and Charlotte Deshazo

Ben and Susan Devane

Susan F. Dewey

Lawrence and Stephanie Dickenson

Janet F. Dickinson

Sidney C. Dixon

Annie Laura Downing

Bona Dresch

William L. Dunbar

Michael Duncan

Mary C. Dunn

Douglas and Linda Dwyer

Elizabeth G. Dwyer

East Point UMC

Carolyn Eberdt

Sharon Eden

Marie A. Edison

Stephanie Edwards

Tammi Ellis

Ernie L. Emerick

Emmanuel UMC, Amherst

Evelyn and Thomas C. Emory, Jr.

Louise Enochs

Shauna Ensrud

Mary S. Evans

Christy Everson

Nicole Falgiano

Sandra Farmer

First UM Women, Broadway

Tony Fleshman

Kiah and Jean Ford

Much-needed 
cleaning and 
sanitation supplies 
poured in, thanks 
to the generosity 
of Lowe’s.  

Sweet treats 
weren’t in short 
supply in 2020, 
thanks to generous 
gifts from partners like 
Sugar Shack Donuts. 
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Brian and Stephanie Ford

William and Cathy Foster

April Dunkum Fox

Friendship UMC, Falls Church

Michael Gallagher

Mary E. Garrison

Mary Gauntt

Robert and Mary Gaynor

Linlee A. George

David Giancaspro

Betty and Franklin Gillis, Jr.

Stephen S. Ginn

Joseph A. and Krista B. Gisler

Fred T. and Jane O. Given, Jr.

Travis and Sarah Goad

Carl S. and Teri Godwin

Good Hope UMC

Timothy C. Goodman

Wanda L. Goodridge

Grace UMC, Nottoway

Grace UMC, Roanoke

Cathy Graham

Henry and Dorice Graham

Frank Green

James H. Green, Jr.

John and Jean Gregory

William N. Gregory, Jr.

Mrs. Wilma G. Grimm

Tracey Grimm

Donald E. and Eddie Gugelman

James W. and Joyce C. Gumm

Wade W. and Adelle C. Gunn

Richard L. and Bonnie H. Hadden

John R. Hall, Sr.

Eric O. and Nancy Hamilton

Carol Hampton and Robert W. Downs

Gary A. and Sylvia Haneberg

Charles and Stacy Hansen

Carolyn Harbarger

Keith Hare

Jean P. Harrell

Hugh and Sharon Harris

D. Glenn and Sidney M. Harrison, Jr.

John and Adelia Harrison

John P. Harrison

Haygood UM Women

Thomas N. and Suzanne Hayzlett

Laura and Norman Hedrick, Jr.

Linda Heflin

Jeffrey A. and Ann F. Hemp

David and Rebecca Henderson

Henderson UMC

J. Marshall Henry III

Kourtney Herndon

Carol V. Herrin

Robert L. and Mary M. Hetzel

Ethel R. Hickman

Michael and Marsha Hicks

Chris and Mara Hilliar

Frances B. Hines

Barry and Anne Hodges

Mildred R. Holder

Bill and Nancy Holland

Rachel Holmes

Hopewell UMC, Lignum

Elizabeth Hopper

Janine Howard

Peter C. Hunter

Independence UMC

Thomas P. Inge

Rebecca H. Irvin

Dan and Dot Ivey

Carol and William F. Jacobs, Jr.

Jamieson Memorial UMC

John Wesley Sunday School Class, 

Community UMC

Elizabeth T. Jondahl

Anthony R. Jones

Margaret M. Jones

Michael Jones

Steve and Jan Jones

Joy Sunday School Class of New 

Creation UMC

Robert Kaklikian

Erin Kelleher

Hilda C. Kelly

Milton Kennon

Charles and Dawn Kern

Keysville UMC

Nancy Kindervater

Rebecca Kirk

Laurie M. Klein

Steve Knockemus and Abigail Baker

Henry and Ruth Ann Kramer

Olga Kuzmina

Yvonne LaChapelle

Lamb’s UMC

Mike and Kara Landefeld

Robert and Fern Lane

Meda Lane and Christopher English

Laurel Park UM Women

Tony and Elaine Layman

Lindsey Layne

Carol Anne Lea

Lebanon UMC, Forest

Douglas LeBold

Foster E. and Frances Lee, Jr.

Lee’s Famous Recipe Chicken

Andrea Leggett

John Leimann

Bernard K. Leister

Claiborne R. and Betty Leonard

Joyce R. Lewallen

Gregory S. and Leigh Lewis

Nancy Lewis

Stephen and Georganne

Long

Louisa UM Women

E. Jeffreys Love

Helen Elizabeth Lucchesi

Bruce Lugn and Alessandra

Cortese de Bosis

Amanda T. Macaulay

George Mack

Nathan Madden

Jennifer Maddux

Elvia Mandujano

Douglas W. Mann

John N. Marriott

Brian Marsh

David E. and Maude W. Marshall

Ann M. and Charles S. Martin, Jr.

Frank K. and Lucy Martin

Martin Diggs - Fannie Owens Bible Class 

of Bethel UMC

Mary Farmer Fellowship / Circle of Love

Katherine Mason

Susan Matthews

Rebecca H. May

Katherine Mayo

William T. McCann, Jr.

Anne and Joseph McWilliams

Steven and Karen Metzler

Donald L. and Donna B. Meyer

Miles Memorial Men’s Fellowship

Nancy and George Miller, Jr.

Anya Mills

Bonnie Mills

Shane Mitchell

Johanna Mitchem

Peter and Lynn Moon

Katie Moore

Katharine T. Moore

Susan B. Moore

Tracey Morris

Mount Jackson UMC

Mount Zion UMC, Natural Bridge

Ola T. Nash

Nancy New

New Hope UM Women, Randolph

New Hope UMC, Shacklefords

New Life UMC

Shirley S. Newman

Lisa Nicoll

John and Carolyn Nicoll

Ann and Ed Norton

Norview UM Women

Elsa Nourse

Peggy Nuckols

Kate Ockerman

Ocran UM Women

Helen O’Ferrall

Old Bridge UM Women

Joanne R. Ollett

Sharon Olson

Shirley A. O’Quinn

Pete Page

Catherine Palmore

Palmyra UM Women

Brenda Pannell

Jayne H. Paschall

Tatiana Pedroza-Woofter

Dee Pendley

Leslie Perez

Carolyn Desrochers Perry

Tuong Tony Huu Pham

Barbara Pierson

Rebecca Pinner

Pocomoke UMC

William H. and Clementine S. Pollok

Linda Porter

Forest and Ruth Porter

Kim Powell

Bonnie Predd

Bill and Marge Pressly

Richard and Joyce Price

John and Catherine Price

Janet and Nelson Prince

Wade Puryear

Dorothy A. Ravenhorst

Martha B. Reed

Samuel M. Rho

Marvin D. and Linda L. Rhodes

Beth B. Richardson

Richmond Office Interiors

Michele Riedel

Robert and Renee Riggs

Mary Lou Roaseau

Patricia W. Rollison

John and Beulah Root

Darwood and Marie Rowan

Stacy Ruble

David V. and Anne Marie Russell

Madhur Sachdev

Saint John’s UMC, Buena Vista

Mariko Saito

Salem UMC, Gloucester

Sardis UMC

Patricia G. Satterfield

Larry D. and Carole C. Saunders

Stephen David Schiller

William and Alice Schulhof

Jim Scott and Karen Adams

Hubert A. and Ann S. Shaffer

Lee and Sue Sheaffer

Mark D. Sickles

Kristi H. Silvis

Craig Simmons

Myron and Louise Simmons

Moonsup Paul and Kim Song

South Roanoke UMC

Brenda Spielman

Kerry Spiller

Barbara Spriggs

Diane Stark

Matt and Michele Stehle

Jesse and Sue Stewart

Deborah Stocks

Jane M. Stopha

Callie L. Stuart

Shari Sturm

Kara Swensen

Sycamore UMC

Charlotte Talley

John B. and Barbara Tate, Jr.

Robert L. Tate, Jr.

Terry and Diane Taylor

Ann C. Taylor

John H. Taylor

Robert and Lynn Tedesco

Sylvia Teeuwen

John S. Teixeira

The Giving Sack, LLC

Melodie M. Thigpen

Harriet S. Thomas

Betty M. Thompson

Ci’Ara Thompson

Mitchell H. Thompson

Georgia Thompson-Bates

Joyce Tidey

Timberlake UMC

Larry and Nancy Tingle

Joseph and Suzanne Toler

Kathleen C. Toler

Total Packaging Services

Trinity UM Women, Henrico

Trinity UMC, Christiansburg

Trinity UMC, King George

Trinity UMC, Newport News

Triple M Class of Enon UMC

Bennett Tucker

Callie T. Tucker

Wayne and Cynthia Tyler

Robert S. and Jayne B. Ukrop

Upper Room Sunday School Class of

Powhatan UMC

Russell and Gayle Urban

Joyce van der Laan Smith

Ginger Vanhoozer

Jane Vaught

George W. and Mary E. Vetrovec

Stephany Vivadelli

Kimberly L. Voight

Donna Wade

Shirley A. Walker

Walmsley Boulevard UMC

Wards Chapel UM Men

Ray and Peggy Watson

Larry Weatherford

Geoffrey J. Weekley

Wesley Memorial UM Women,

Richmond

Gary G. and Nancy H. West

White Memorial UMC

White Oak Fork Baptist Church

Betty C. Whitehurst

Leo O. and Kathie C. Whitlow, Jr.

Linda Whitney

Frank C. Wickers, ED. D.

April Williams

Louise B. Williams

Dorothy Williams

James and Beverley Williams

Dudley B. Wiltshire

Bonnie N. and George Winn

Helen and Phin Wood

Joan and John Wotring, Jr.

WPUMC Missions

Anna Wright

Mary Yarnell

Susannah E. Yarney

Eleven anonymous donors

FRIEND
$99 or Less

Tara Abbott

Elizabeth Adkins

Julie Agee

Paulo C. Alanis

Albert and Arletta Allen

Erik L. and Claudia L. Allen

Alpha Theta Master

Aric Alvarez

Bob and Carol Andercyk, Sr.

Robin R. Atwood

Jeffrey and Mary Aultice

Jean Austin

Eleanor B. Avery

Jennifer Backherms

Patricia Bailey

Arthur D. and Roseann M. Baker, Jr.

Marjorie Banister

Asa and Martha Banks

Oasia Banks

Emma Barbour

James S. Barnett

Sara Barrille

Brownie and Vance T. Bartley, Jr.

Ruby I. Bartley

Joyce Battle

Marion Beazley

Sean Beechaum

Gillian E. Bell

Jenna Bell

Dale Benedict

Bethel UM Women, Dillwyn

Bethel UM Women, Lively

Bethel UMC, Lively

Bethlehem UMC, Rocky Mount

Martha R. Bickford

Patricia R. Birkett

Talal J. Bitar

Blacksburg UMC

Amanda J. Blake

K. Vera Blum

V. H. Bohannon

Sheila Booker

Hildreth Bottom

Dan and Bonnie Bowman

Lanett W. Brailey

Frances P. Breakfield

G. Michael and Kathleen P. Brent

Jackie and Rennie Bridgman, Jr.

Jessica Brown

Doris Brown

Talia Brown

Rosa Brown

R. Wayne and Mary Will Browning

Browns Chapel Women in Mission

Judy and Ward Brunkow

Elizabeth Buchholz

Amber Bumbry

Shirley G. Burgess

Margaret L. Burner

Shelley Burns

Pamela W. Burton

Rachelle Butler

Stanford T. Byrd

Nicole Byrd

Calvary UMC, Parksley

L. T. Canossa

Carol Cardwell

John Cario

Karen E. Carlton

Carlton and Elizabeth Casey

Liv Catherwood

Louis B. Cei

Betty N. Chaplin

Miriam L. Charnock

Lakiesha Cheatham

John Choi

Christine S. Christiansen

LaToya Clark

Nancy L. Clark

Archer and Leonora Clary

Ellen J. Clements

Clover UMC

Rachael Cofer

Doris L. Coffing

Thomas and Nancy Coffman

Heather Truitt Colley

Ann M. Collier

Ruth Collins-Dinger

Columbia Furnace UMC

Commonwealth Woman’s Club

Community UMC, Arlington

Russell Conklin

Daniel and Dessie Conrad

Jewel W. Cooper

Joanne Corley

Brenda H. Cousins

Erik Craft

Amy Crafton

Ed and Betsy Craun

Brandy Creer

Marie B. Crites

Susan Crosby

Lewis and Connie Custer

Shelley G. Dagenhart

David and Mary Dallas

Lewis G. Daniel

Pamela G. Daniel

William J. Datta

John and Joyce Davis

Betty Davis

Janet Davis

Jess DeLos Santos

Patricia C. Dean

Edgar G. Dearth III

Jessie M. DeBusk

Anne M. Dellinger

Serafina Delucia

Kimberly L. Denmark

Marguerite W. Dickerson

Deborah Dietrich

Martha R. Dolan

Jean V. Donaldson

James E. and Thelma L. Downey

Jacki Doyle

LaSaun Dozier

Janet Driver

Kathleen L. and Bruce N. Drummond

Dorothy P. Edwards

Kathy Ellis

Erica Ellison

Dinah Emerson

W. Maury Enright

Epworth UMC, Moneta

DaShawn Eubanks

Latory Everson

McLain Faett

Dennis M. and Janice K. Fairbanks

Elizabeth Farrell

Fred L. and Dolores D. Fauber

Karen and Alex Fedorov

Marie Felton

Doris D. Ferguson

Melani Ferrer

Ann E. Field

Fields UMC

Trisha Fisch

Debbie Fisher

Laura E. Fix

Mary Flannery

Stephen Floyd

Ruth Folger

Charles and Jennifer Fortney

Brenda Foster

Tavis Foushee

Marsha Fowler

Anna S. Foy

Fredericksburg Area Housewives

Toni FreemanVolunteers from American 
Heritage Girls Troop 1907 in 
Fairfax redecorated the family 
visitation room at the UMFS 
office in Northern Virginia.  
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David H. and Judy Smith

Donna B. Smith

James P. and JoEllen Smith

Jane and Eugene R. Smith, Jr.

Lyndsi Smith

T. Todd Smith

Terry Smith

Donette Smoot

Joan A. Sola

Mary Sowash

Danielle Spady

Abby Spence

Devin Steele

Curtis F. and Darlene E. Stevens

Carl O. Stewart

Ruth E. Stewart

Joanne M. Strumb

Acrecia C. Sulcer

SunTrust United Way Campaign

Susanna Wesley Circle, Reveille UMC

Mary Sue Swann

Sydenstricker UM Women

Denise Tatum

Anne and James Taylor

Cassandra Taylor-Anderson

Margie Tedder

Darrell G. and Carolyn C. Tetterton

Betty T. Thacker

Fred and Chris Thieman

Rebecca Thieman

Kay M. Thomas

Glenn C. Thomason

Cindy S. and Robert Thompson, Jr.

Brandi Tinsley

Umar Toor

Nancy L. Topalu

Trinity UM Women Circle 1, Henrico

Trinity UM Women, Catlett

Kelly Trump

Holly Tudor

Shelly Turner

Nancy T. Turner

Gary L. and Marcia 	      

  Tyeryar

Haley Tyree

Demaris G. Uttrich

Roger and Anne 

      Van Wart

Florence Vaninwegen

Natalia Vargas

Valaria P. Vendrzyk

Dorothy and Stanley

      Vincent

Virginia Society       	

      of  Certified Public    	

      Accountants

Samuel and Betty Wade

Rebecca L. Wagner

Andrea C. Walker

Gunter J. and Linda Walter

Barbara A. Walton

Karen Warner

Jessica Washington

Teresa T. Watson

Vineta P. Watson

Wattsville UMC

James O. and Nancy

        Weaver, Jr.

Andrew Webb

James E. and Mary Jo Weedon

Jo-Han Wen

Wesley UMC, Hampton

Weyers Cave UMC

Sumara Wiggins

Carolyn Wilkerson

Claude E. and Elizabeth Williams, Jr.

Franklin W. and Teri W.  Williams, Sr.

Michael Williams

Anne G. Williams

Kyle Willis

Pam Wilson

Nakeisha Wilson

Arthur W. and Willie Wingfield

Carol Winston

John M. Woleben

Amanda Wontz

Chantel Wood

Genevieve Wood

Madison Woodroof

John and Shirley Wright

Mary P. Younger

Joan H. Yowell

Allyson Zak

Gabriella Zakrocki

Michelle Zeiler

Anne-Carter Zetts

Zion UMC, Gretna

Seventeen anonymous donors

IN MEMORY OF

In Memory of Andrew Annobil	

Susannah E. Yarney
In Memory of Chris and Bill Ariail

Christy Everson

In Memory of Mr. and Mrs. Russell D. 	

      Aylor

Delmer D. and Brenda J. Aylor
In Memory of Bradley Babcock	

Louise and Roland Louise Parris, Jr.
In Memory of Dr. A. Purnell 	       	

      Bailey	

Beth B. Richardson
In Memory of Mary Blackwell Barnes

Martha B. Reed
In Memory of Grandmother Bee

Paul B. Woodlief
In Memory of Boyce Bowers

Viola Bowers
In Memory of Judith A. Boyd	

Dick L. Boyd
In Memory of Mrs. R. H. Brett	

Dudley B. Wiltshire
In Memory of Bridget Burley	

Vince and Linda D’Agostino
In Memory of Iva Carrington	

Jane Gill
In Memory of Geneva Carson	

David H. and Judy Smith
In Memory of Ercil H. Casey	

C. Lewis Casey
In Memory of Paul T. Cohoon	

Rebecca Pinner
In Memory of Michael Collins	

Paul B. Woodlief
In Memory of Tiffany Connelly	

Cindy S. and Robert Thompson, Jr.
In Memory of Andrew Connock	

Peggy Nuckols
In Memory of Joe Cromwell	

Central UMC, Mathews
In Memory of Jerry Dameron	

James and Barbara Sizemore
In Memory of Anthony L. Davis	

Anonymous
In Memory of Wilma

Dembowski	

Susan Crosby
In Memory of George W. Eden	

Sharon Eden
In Memory of Dr. Roland T.       	       	

      Elliott	

Angela and Jud Elliott
In Memory of Billie W. Elliott	

Stephen and Georganne Long
Kathleen Rohaly

In Memory of Carter and Etta Elliot

Claude E. and Elizabeth Williams, Jr.
In Memory of Mabel Ellis	

Kathy Ellis
In Memory of First Responders	

Anonymous
In memory of Audrey G. and Layton M.

Franklin

Trish Garland
In Memory of Freddie Frazier	

Dan and Bonnie Bowman
Bridgewater UM Women
Cynthia L. Carlton
Ed and Betsy Craun
Forrest L. Frazier

Don and Susan Gilkeson
Peter C. Hunter
Charles and Dawn Kern
Wade and Sharon Menefee
Gloria W. Roller
Fred and Chris Thieman

In Memory of Adele Gannett	

Kristina H. Hill
In Memory of Harry R. Graham	

Shirley A. Graham
In Memory of Maureen 	    	

      Gregory	

William N. Gregory, Jr.
In Memory of Donald Greig	

Roslyn Greig
In Memory of Richard Grizzard	

Linda and Samuel Griffin, Sr.
In Memory of Donald E. 	  	

      Gugelman	

Donald E. and Eddie Gugelman
In Memory of George Habel	

Burnett and Nancy Miller
In Memory of Joseph Haddon	

David and Mary Dallas
Ann H. Haddon
Chris and Mara Hilliar
Ronald and Jeanine Kody
Kathy G. Longest
Carol B. and Ted Markow
Wayne and Cynthia Tyler
Robert S. and Jayne B. Ukrop
April Williams
Bonnie N. and George Winn

In Memory of Phyllis C. Hall	

Lyne B. and Jean C. Aigner
In Memory of Adeline Hallum	

Olga Kuzmina
In Memory of Betty L. Hare	

Keith Hare
In Memory of Henry Harrell	

Jean P. Harrell
In Memory of Mary Hicks	

William L. Hicks
In Memory of Aileen Hogge	

W. Ernest Hogge
In Memory of Mamie L. Holland	

Elizabeth T. Jondahl
In Memory of Janet	

Diane W. McCullough
In Memory of James “Buddy” 	       	

      Kelly	

Hilda C. Kelly
In Memory of Dorothy Kennon	

Milton Kennon
In Memory of Nancy 	  	       	

      Kindervater	

Alpha Theta Master
Jean Austin
Hildreth Bottom
Commonwealth Woman’s Club
Martie Parch
Joseph Rampe
Trinity UM Women Circle 1, Henrico
Carol Winston

In Memory of Jerry R. Kitts	

Sarah S. Strauss

Kay R. Fuller

Christopher and Carolyn Fuss

Autumn Gaskins

Kathryn C. Gattas

Robin and Amy Gaynor

Lisa T. Geisz

Annabelle Genchur

Steven R. George

Amera Ghanem

Charlene Gholson

Michelle Gibson

Don and Susan Gilkeson 

Linda Gill

Ronnie F. Gilliam

Stephen and Barbara Glomb

Marcia E. Golden

Larry A. Goldsmith

Grey Gondella

Kay Goode

Phillip Goode

Grace UM Women, Colonial Beach

Amber Graham

N. Wayne and Janice D. Gravitt

Franklin D. Greggs

Roslyn Greig

Linda and Samuel Griffin, Sr.

Jessica Grimes

Bill Griswold

Allison C. Gromovsky

Vivian D. Hackett

John Hadeed

Joan Hadeed

Daniella Halbleib

Pierre Hall

Jeffrey M. Halperin

Youtha C. Hardman-Cromwell

Elvie C. Hardy

Carolyn S. Harris

Jamesia Harrison

Anthony S. Harrison

Karen K. Hartman

Stephen B. Hassmer, Sr.

Myrtle Hatcher

Barbara Hatheway

Ann B. Hawkins

H. Celeste Heath

Heathsville UMC

Russell Helm

Claudette C. Henderson

Donlie R. and Barbara M. Henderson

Barbara and Mark Herbst

Aros Herndon

Sarah Hess

Dorothy Higbee

Alma Higganson

Highland Springs UMC

Highland UMC, Colonial Heights

William Hilton

Cheryl Hogan

Darrel and Holly Hollister

Hillary Holt

Gwen Hougham

Amy-Lynn Hunt

Bertha Hyche

Karen Ivie

William A. and Kerin James

Jean Craig/Barbara Hanok Circle

of Bon Air UMC

Elizabeth Jefferson

Landon Jefferson

Doris T. Jenkins

Grover C. Jenkins, Jr.

Vince Jesaitis

JKT Services LLC

Anna and Caroline Johnson

Brian and Catherine Johnson

Ebone Johnson

Catherine Jones

Mary Jones

Lisa Jones

JustGive - Great Nonprofits

Carol Justis

Sandra L. Keplinger

Danny and Barbara Kesner

Pamela G. Kida

Beverly E. Kilgalen

Myung and Doris Kim

Eric Kindred

Joyce King

Barbara A. King

James W. Kirk

Robert Kitchel

Joe Klotz, Jr.

Kalyan Kodela

Paul V. Kolhoff

Carol Kratch

William and Sandy Krusenklaus

Stephanie M. Kuldell

Adele La New

Linda L. Lacoursiere

Judy Lalla

Fran Lane

Linda Lanier

Regan Laughlin

Jennifer D. Lawrence

Lebanon UMC, Sussex

Maxine Lee

Melissa Lee

Janice L. Lemaster

Ruth and Mike Lewandowski

Samantha Lewis

C. Ellis Lewis

Rosemary Liberti

Ruth C. Lloyd

Thomas A. and Phyllis J. Loftus III

Stephanie Lomax

Sarah Long

Kathy G. Longest

Lucy Hatch Circle of Skipwith UMC

Sheena Lyle

Sue and Douglas MacTavish

Kelly Magee

Main Street UMC, Bedford

James A. and Debra A. Manduzio, Jr.

Sara L. Manner

Mary Virginia Manson

Mansons UMC

Carol B. and Ted Markow

Virginia J. Marksteiner

Linda Maroney

Deborah Marshall

Bianca Martin

Hannah Mason

Grayson S. Matchett

William K. and Betty B. Mawyer

L. Bryan McClain

Kathleen J. McCormack

Elaine McCreary

Diane W. McCullough

Richard and Yvonne McDowell

Jamie T. McFadden

Bryan and Irene McGhee

Cecilia and Michael McGurk

Joyce K. McKay

Veronica D. McMillian

Carolyn McMullin

Cameron McPherson

Wade and Sharon Menefee

Merck & Co., Inc.

George Merryman

Jack and Sue Meservey

Mark C. and Nancy L. Metcalfe

Midland UMC

Angela M. Miles

Burnett and Nancy Miller

Gregory E. and Gina Lee Miller

Gerald M. Miller

Jordan Mittman

Modern Market RVA

Doris C. Modr

Laura Mohney

Angela Molina

Kathleen Monge

Monumental UMC

Timothy E. and Angela Moore

James G. and Nora Moore

Vera Moore

Patricia J. and James M. Moran

Jeffrey M. and Teresa A. Morfit

Doris Morgan

George M. Moser

Benjamin L. Moser

Donna Mott

Larry B. Murphy

Romana Muzzammel

Katharina Naciri

Toni M. Nelson

Nelson UMC

Mary Alice Nesbitt

Eleanor and Robert Newell

Pat and Ron Newman

John Nobile

Madeline Nunnally

William E. Olewiler

Olive Branch UM Women, Valentines

Olive Branch UMC, Prospect

Nell C. Owen

Linda K. Pace

Ann M. Padgett

James E. Padgett, Sr.

Christopher Paetz

Richard Palmer

Melissa J. Palmucci

Martie Parch

Sandy Parker

Parkview UMC

Pamela Parolari

Julianne Paunescu

Pedigo Bible Class

Susan C Penick

Arlene G. Peters

Christine S. Pettyjohn

Tuada   	

      Phinazee

Pittsville       	

      UMC

Diana

M. Plott

Jack M. Polk

Mary Cynthia 

DeVora Pollock

Tara Powell

Pamela Pressley

Thomas Probst

Prospect UMC, Prospect

Denise Purgold

Nell C. Ragland

Charles R. Raisner

Raleigh Court UMC

Joseph Rampe

Dana A. Ray

Brenda Jo Ratliff

Waverly and Cheryl Reames

Rebekah Fellowship of Beulah UMC

Therese S. Reiff

Deborah Rhodes

Amos and Moonyeen Rideout

Angela Rivers

Ann E. Robbins

Marni Robins

Rocky Mount UM Women

Kathleen Rohaly

Gloria W. Roller

Dick and Pamela Roop

Klinton L. Ruff

Saint John’s UM Women, Staunton

Salem UMC, Carson

Leigh Anne Saunders

Chanelle T. Saunders

Pamela T. Scarce

Kevin M. and Mary K. Schell

Robin Schoening

Zachary Scott

Dorothy C. Scott-Wrenn

Aubrey C. and Betty Sculthorpe

Donald H. Seely

Senior Adult Class of Carmel UMC

Jimmy Shackelford

Joe Ann Shannon

Rosie Sheehan

Laura J. Shelton

Bonny B. Shelton

Virginia and Bill Sherrod

Cherlanda Sidney-Ross

Gordon M. and Patricia Sisk

James and Barbara Sizemore

Jerome D. and Betty C. Skaggs

Charles and Mary Skender

Arianne E. Skinner

Bryson and Lori Smith

Cynthia L. Smith

UMFS Social Worker 
Hannah sporting a 

handmade mask 
made by her mother. 

Volunteers provided 
hundreds of masks 

to UMFS. 
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In Honor of LaVern 

Hallell	

Stanford T. Byrd
In Honor of Margaret F. 

Hardy	

At Auction Inc.
In Honor of Ronnie Harrison	

Archer and Leonora Clary
In Honor of Bobby E.

Hedgepeth	

Patricia R. Birkett
In Honor of Elizabeth Herbst	

Barbara and Mark Herbst
In Honor of Mary M. Hetzel	

Patricia W. Rollison 
In Honor of Doug and Janet Hill	

Ann M. Collier
In Honor of Rev. Doug Hill

Trinity UMC, Henrico
In Honor of Rev. Al Horton	

Rev. Kathleen Monge
In Honor of Sarah A. Hoyle	

Marjorie Banister
Lakiesha Cheatham
Erik Craft
Janet Davis
Susan F. Dewey
Mary C. Dunn
Joe B. Hoyle
Anna and Caroline Johnson
Kathryn Lunsford
Nancy New
Joyce van der Laan Smith
Valaria P. Vendrzyk

In Honor of Ann Jackson	

Brian and Catherine Johnson
In Honor of Nancy P. Jenkins	

Daniel R. Long
In Honor of Just Friends Sunday

School Class	

Lewis G. Daniel
In Honor of Margo Keeles	

Anonymous
In Honor of Rev. Seonyoung

Kim	

Lisa Jones
In Honor of Bill Kuehl	

Anonymous
In Honor of Noah Laurence	

Elizabeth Hopper

In Honor of Frances C.

LaVecchia	

Anonymous
In Honor of Bishop Sharma D.

Lewis	

Roger and Linda Hart
In Honor of Sally Loth	

Mildred R. Holder
In Honor of Kelly T. Magee	

Winston and Mary Gravely
In Honor of Abby Mariani	

Amanda Wontz
In Honor of David Martz

Bill Griswold
In Honor of Nick Masi	

Jean Craig
In Honor of Rev. Sylvia S.

Meadows	

Jim and Caryl Harris
Susan Matthews

In Honor of Rev. Richard Meiser

John G. Hatcher
In Honor of Lisa Meyers	

Ann and Ed Norton
In Honor of Katie Moore	

Michael Williams
Michelle Zeiler

In Honor of Mary A. Nesbitt	

Doug and Patsy Marrs Wilson
In Honor of Kate Ockerman	

Ann V. Butterworth
In Honor of Jacob Perry	

Carolyn Wilkerson
In Honor of Elliott Peters	

Nancy K. Eberhardt
In Honor of Greg Peters	

Julia L. Gresham
John and Catherine Price
Marvin D. and Linda L. Rhodes
Jay and Ellie Speer

In Honor of Lee and Catharine

Reed	

Martha B. Reed
In Honor of Ronald V. Row	

Winston and Mary Gravely
In Honor of Barbara C. Sadler	

Tony and Jennifer Daniel
Mary Farmer Fellowship / Circle

of Love
William H. and Clementine S.

Pollok
George W. and Mary E. Vetrovec

In Honor of Barron V. Schmitt	

Brian and Stephanie Ford
In Honor of Robert Sears	

Julia L. Gresham
In Honor of Craig Simmons	

Winston and Mary Gravely

In Honor of Rev. Christa

Springstead	

Anna S. Foy
In Honor of Tim Tate	

John B. and Barbara Tate, Jr.
In Honor of Willilam Taylor	

Gunter J. and Linda Walter
In Honor of Bekah Tello	

Shari Sturm
In Honor of Nancy Thompson	

Mitchell H. Thompson
In Honor of Timothy	

Doris M. Nelson and Ned 
Hatcher

In Honor of Joseph Toler	

Brian and Stephanie Ford
Kathleen C. Toler

In Honor of UMFS	

Bonnie Predd
In Honor of Joseph Varner	

Linda T. Varner
In Honor of Morgan, Mila and

Mollie Varner	

Linda T. Varner
In Honor of John and Carolyn

Wake	

Doris C. Clarke
In Honor of Dr. Thomas and

Barbara Walker	

Susan W. Holliday
In Honor of Gerould A. Ward	

Jeffrey and Mary Aultice
In Honor of Susan B. Westfall	

F. Mark and Charlotte Allred, Jr.
In Honor of Bruce T.

Whitehurst	

Betty C. Whitehurst
In Honor of David Williams	

Julia L. Gresham
In Honor of Lindsey Williams	

Julia L. Gresham
In Honor of Patsy Marrs Wilson	

Mary Alice Nesbitt
William MacLean Wilson

In Honor of Helen Wood	

Shirley A. O’Quinn
In Honor of Milton Woodlief	

Paul B. Woodlief
In Honor of Nancy Woodlief	

Paul B. Woodlief
In Honor of Paul B. Woodlief	

Milton and Nancy Woodlief
In Honor of Nancy Yarborough	

Lisa Jones

GIFT IN KIND DONORS

Pat Adams

Aggie’s Attic Thrift Store

Anita Akers

AMF Bakery

Caitlin Anderson

Terri Anderson

Bobbie Ansell

Anthem Health Plans of VA

Nat Arbour

James and Catherine Arrowood

Backpack Buddies

Sheila Baker

Lorie Samiec Baranowski

B. T. Baril

Gary W. Barlow

Shonna Bass

Cindy Beale

Marion Beazley

Bermuda Hundred UMC Crafty

Ladies

Best Buns

Bethia UMC

Bikes for Kids

Cindy Birnbaum

Spencer Bissett

Julie and Lars Bjork

Amy Black

Paula Blair

Amanda J. Blake

Blessed Sacrament Catholic

Church

Mary Sue Boisseau

Matt and Ashley Boschen

Nicole Boyce

Millie Brady

Liz Brough

Rosemary Budzynski

Bull Run Light Show

Kate Burke

Jet Burton

Abby Cadua

Cafe Kreyol LLC

Capital One

Capital One Services LLC

Jeff Carroll

Erin Carrroll

Maria Carter

Patrick Carwile

Cedarfield

David Chantrell

Chester UMC

Chick-Fil-A  (#00356)

Christ UMC, Richmond

Amanda Christmas

Lisa Clack

Clarendon UMC

Michelle K. Clark

Kathryn Cohen

Christine Coleman

Community UMC, Virginia Beach

Daniel and Dessie Conrad

Jen Coon

Dan Cott

In Memory of Paul Kline	

Mary Lou Roaseau
In Memory of Joyce Kube	

Pamela H. Wells
In Memory of Thomas C. 	   	

      Leggett	

Doug and Janet Hill
In Memory of Lois and Herman

Leonard	

Anonymous
In Memory of Herman Leonard	

Anonymous
In Memory of David Lewis	

C. Ellis Lewis
In Memory of Joe Manson	

Mary Virginia Manson
In Memory of Willa Marget	

Cecilia and Michael McGurk
In Memory of C. E. Martin	

Kay Goode
In Memory of Charlie Martin	

Robert L. and Mary M. Hetzel
In Memory of Alma B. McDaniel	

V. Bryant Sherron, Jr.
In Memory of Chris D. Mitchell	

Anonymous
In Memory of Janice Moon	

Lewis G. Daniel
In Memory of Ruth C. 		

      Moorefield	

Clover UMC
In Memory of Ronald Moring	

Aubrey C. and Betty Sculthorpe
In Memory of Leonard Morrow	

Linlee A. George
In Memory of Courtney N.	

Marguerite W. Dickerson
In Memory of Our Parents	

Kay R. Fuller
In Memory of Billy Plott	

Diana M. Plott
In Memory of Diane Popeck-		

      Jones	

James F. and Mary E. Brown
In Memory of Thomas Purvis	

Barbara J. and Gordon W. Miller, Jr.
In Memory of Jo-Ann Raber	

Bruce Raber
In Memory of Myron Reid	

Lynn Delpire
Michael Gallagher
John and Jean Gregory
Mark D. Sickles

In Memory of Randy Rilee	

Jane B. Rilee
In Memory of Mary E. 	  	

      Robertson	

Anonymous
In Memory of Glen W. Robinson	

Anonymous
In Memory of Ralph Roop	

Dorothy P. Edwards

In Memory of W. C. Smith	

Anonymous
In Memory of Nancy Sprouse	

Barbara J. and Gordon W. Miller, Jr.
In Memory of Howard Spurlock	

Barbara Hatheway
Donald L. and Donna B. Meyer

In Memory of Eugene Stechel	

Bruce Raber
In Memory of Craig T. Tidey	

Joyce Tidey
In Memory of Craig Tolley	

Jean A. Brumfield
Judy G. Bryant
David and Beth Tolley

In Memory of Jedidiah 		

      Vanhoozer	

Ginger Vanhoozer
In Memory of Sue B. Volskis	

Saint John’s UM Women, Staunton
In Memory of Walter A. 	  	

      Whitehurst	

Nancy K. Eberhardt
Betty C. Whitehurst

In Memory of Sue H. Wickers	

Frank C. Wickers, ED. D.
In Memory of David Will	

E. Jeffreys Love
In Memory of Viola Wilson	

Gary and Janet McGuire
In Memory of Ruth Woodlief	

Paul B. Woodlief
In Memory of Barbara M.

Workman	

Beth B. Richardson

IN HONOR OF

In Honor of Charlotte Allred	

Anonymous
In Honor of Darlene Amon	

Anonymous
In Honor of Elizabeth Anderson	

Bruce Raber
In Honor of Joseph Andrews	

Roger and Linda Hart
In Honor of Susan Armstrong	

Thomas W. Williamson, Jr.
In Honor of Lillis Avery	

Anonymous
In Honor of Rev. Mathew D.

Bates	

Doug and Patsy Marrs Wilson
In Honor of Simon Biddle	

Richard and Sheelagh Davis
In Honor of Ben Blankenship	

Amos and Moonyeen Rideout
In Honor of Sophia Booker

Mary S. Evans
Jill and Jim Gayno

In Honor of George Broda	

Paul B. Woodlief

In Honor of Bruen Chapel UMC	

Jill Zabel 
In Honor of Jacquelyn Adetta D. Byrd

JKT Services LLC
In Honor Brenda Capen	

Gladys B. Stephens
In Honor of Von S. Clarke	

Elaine McCreary
In Honor of Polly Clary	

Olive Branch UM Women, Valentines
In Honor of Rev. Bert Cloud	

Tammi Ellis
In Honor of Jan and Ken

Condrey	

Milton and Nancy Woodlief	
Paul B. Woodlief

In Honor of Gina Cricchi	

Sharon Olson
In Honor of Jack E. Davis	

Anna S. Foy
In Honor of Judy Dodd	

Phyllis and Richard Geoghegan
In Honor of Mrs. James E.

Downey	

Julia L. Gresham
In Honor of John Dugan	

Anonymous
In Honor of Jadie and Kathryn

Enochs	

Louise Enochs
In Honor of Mike Evans	

James O. and Nancy Weaver, Jr.
In Honor of the Extended Cabinet of

the VA Conference	

Rev. Sarah Calvert
In Honor of Ben Faidley	

Lida S. Anderson
In Honor of Betty J. Forbes	

D. Glenn and Sidney M. Harrison, Jr.
Cassandra Taylor-Anderson

In Honor of Brian Ford	

Virginia Society of Certified Public 
Accountants

In Honor of Charlotte Forrester	

Robert L. and Mary M. Hetzel
In Honor of Rev. Doug

Forrester	

Anne F Caravati
In Honor of Forrest L. Frazier	

Ed and Betsy Craun
In Honor of Andrew A. Gadd	

Donna Wade
In Honor of Dorothy H. Gay	

Joanne Corley
Elizabeth G. Dwyer

In Honor of Jill Gaynor	

Carson UMC
Robert and Mary Gaynor
Rev. Kathleen Monge
Melodie M. Thigpen
Rev. Margie Turbyfill and Rev. Mark

Ogren
J. Thomas Walker

In Honor of Michael Giancaspro	

David Giancaspro
Carol Kratch

In Honor of Alfred M. Green	

John P. Harrison
In Honor of Julia L. Gresham	

Rev. Janine Howard
In Honor of David L. Grimm	

Tracey Grimm
Mrs. Wilma G. Grimm
Rev. Kathleen Monge

In Honor of Catherine M.

Hadeed	

John Hadeed
In Honor of John Hadeed	

Jordan Mittman

Handwritten notes of 
encouragement to 
UMFS staff and youth 
showed up by the 
dozens and went 
a very, very 
long way 
in lifting 
spirits.
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Kay S. Craven

Susan Crosby

Leah Dela Cruz

Vivian Davis

Angela Deal

Dawn Decker

Molly Dickerson

Dida’s Distillery

Jordan Dorn

Laura Douglas

Laura B. Douglass

Thomas and Scotty Doyle

Nita Dressel

Denise Drezek

Jeanne Dunaway

Teresa Earles

Emroch and Kilduff

Molly and Mark Erickson

Mary S. Evans

Christopher P. Fallon

Paige Fetterly

Amanda Fischer

Kim Fite

Carole Fleck

Jennifer Formagus

Doug and Tracy Forrester

Linster W. Fox

Caryn Franca

Fredericksburg UMC - MOPS

Kristen Freiburger

Nicole Gagnon

Stacy Gardner

Sarah P. George

Susan Ghanem

Jodi Gibbs

Ann and Pat Gill

Shaina Goldschlag

Debbie Goodpasture

Greenwood UMC- Afterschool

Sue Grizzard

Althena Hallman

Margaret F. Hardy, Esq.

Jamie Harrison

Bailey Harrison

HCA ITG

The Heights Church

Sarah and Chris Henderson

Kathryn Enochs Herzog

Carol Hess

Barry and Jayne Penn Hollar

Hope Church

Hopewell UMC, Chesterfield

Erin Horil

Rachel Howell

Joe and Sarah Hoyle

Joseph J. Huang

Nina Hudock

Lou Huott

Heidi Hutter

Laura Ingles

Karen Ivie

Elaine Jafolla

Ayla James

The Jefferson Hotel

Holly Jenkins

Tricia T. Jenkins

Leslie Johnson

Susan Johnston

Andrew Jones

Ezie Junkala

Peter Khoury

Amy Kilmec

Linda Klos

Dana Kuhlen

Matty Land

David and Heather Lansdell

Lyn Laparan

Michelle LaRose

Sue Lawrence

Julie Lawrence

Carol Anne Lea

Audrey and Justin Levorse

Glenda Lewis

Barbara D. Lewis

Pat Little

Thomas Long

Myrna Lopez

Sally and C. Lewis Loth, Jr.

E. Jeffreys Love

Lowe’s

Kendall Lownsbury

Lydia’s Circle, St. Matthew’s UMC

Melissa MacAleese

Melissa Mackey

Angela Maidment

Marcos Pizza

Brian Marsh

Marsh Memorial UMC

Jean Marshall and Mike Woodworth

Elizabeth Mastropierro

Susan Matthews

Brendon Maturey

Maymont Foundation Office

Jennifer McCluskey

Michael and Deanna McCullough

Amanda Meadows

Mellow Mushroom

Micah Epsilon Christian Sorority

Anya Mills

Carla Moore

Josh Morrison

Mount Pisgah UMC, Midlothian

Bev Myers

Nancy Forrest Circle, Bon Air UMC

Donna Boyd Netschert

Noodles and Company

Renee Nork

Oak Grove UMC

Kristen O’Conner

Greg and Sonya Orlick

Our Lady of Lourdes Catholic

Church, Henrico

Kristi Padley

Drew Palk

Barbara Patterson

Bill and Anne Pawlik

Laura Payne

Chris and Becca Payne

Peakland

UMC

Tonya Perez

Susan Petrey

Karen Pollard

Powhatan UMC

Vicky Rappold

Lea Rasmussen

David W. Reardon

REI

Release the Hounds

Reveille UMC

Jennie and Rich Reynolds

Anne Riordan

River Road UM Women

River Road UMC

Angela Rivers

Dana Roberts

Richard and Lori Roberts

Nancy and Kip Robinson

Tim and Kathy Ruxton

Nick and Laura Ruxton

S&K Light Show

Saint Bridget’s Catholic Heart Camp

Saint John’s UMC, Edinburg

Sarah Santiago

Paul Sarahan and Carla Pool

Rob Saur

Dwight and Katherine B. Seckler

Shady Grove UMC, Mechanicsville

Rinali Sheth

Angela K. Shetler

Carrie Shokraei

Andrew and Melissa Sikes

South Hill UMC

Jay and Ellie Speer

Rebecca Spurlock

Debbie Stephens

Dwayne Stinson

Deborah Stocks

Bettina M. Stopford

Sarah Strobel

David Swartz

Thalia UMC

Joy Thomas

Thomas Road Baptist Church

Joseph D. Thornton

Total Packaging Services

Jenni Blackwell

Trinity Lutheran Church, Henrico

Trinity UM Women - Circle 4,

Henrico

Trinity UM Women Circle 1, Henrico

Mark and Kelly Tuck

Vale UMC

Pamela Valente

Corinne Valentino-Ercolano

Sarah Vaughan

Jane Vaught

Stephany Vivadelli

Lanette Waite

Evan Ward

The Watson Family

Brenda O. Weatherford

Wegmans

West End Assembly of God

Connie Whetstine

Audrey Wilkins

Amy Wilson

Kent Wisman

Robyn Witschey

Helen and Phin Wood

Brandon Woodwad

Karen Wright

Sherry and Andy Wright

Teresa York

Sarah Young

Allyson Zak

Ten anonymous donors

UMFS received a 
number of meal 

donations for 
staff, including a 

delicious lunch 
from Noodles 

& Company 
for front-

line staff in 
Richmond. 

We apologize if we inadvertently omitted your 
name or have listed it incorrectly. Please contact 
Gary W. Duncan at gduncan@UMFS.org or 
804.254.9663 so that we can correct our error. 
Thank you.



Have you heard? Incredible things are happening at UMFS, and we regularly share 
inspiring stories from across the agency. Follow along for blog posts, photos, and videos 
that celebrate the children, teens, and families we serve, as well as the selflessness of 
donors, volunteers, and staff. 

UMFS
3900 W Broad Street, Richmond, VA 23230

Phone
804.353.4461

Website
UMFS.org

FOLLOW ALONG FOR STORIES THAT INSPIRE

UMFS is an independent 501(c)(3) corporation in the Commonwealth of Virginia. UMFS is an Equal Opportunity 

Agency. No one is denied care, assistance or employment on the basis of race, religion, national origin, color, 

disability, gender, veteran/military status, sexual orientation, ancestry or marital status.

/UMFS.org @UMFS_Virginia /Company/UMFS


